o Lo oe ﬂﬁ‘v\ k"l'nha

CONFIDENTIAL

"'0\,_'__"‘ la viee € Yoo ma'\:\vvfl
@ Ao yow wank [ hold 4 Smom

mechiy before MRy i fakes i
Cubuiek .- SRETNERe U Lo~ e
L Codnet ? (1R 1 lale |

o q. Lawin Wadn n.Mt‘hI‘th

S} \yewv NWV\.MM) S
S 3’!»

While supporting the package of proposals for fulfilling our election

PRIME MINISTER

STRIKERS AND SUPPLEMENTARY BENEFIT

commitment on which the Secretary of State for Industry minuted you
on 28 November, I feel strongly that the question of when these proposals
should be made public should be discussed at Cabinet and not simply
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cleared by correspondence, in view of the very delicate situation into

which we are getting with the trade unions. The TUC are calling a

conference of union executives for 22 January. Mr Murray and Mr Urwin,
at my meeting with TUC representatives on the forthcoming industrial
relations legislation, both stressed the importance of this conference
for the question of the whole future attitude of the trade union movement

towards the Government.

Supplementary benefit and strikers is a very sensitive area for the
trade unions and it is crucial that we should not cause them
unnecessary offence by mishandling our proposals. Fortunately we

now have room for manoeuvre both as regard iming and the method
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of implementing them. These are matters for collective decision

and I strongly urge that we should discuss them in Cabinet.
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I am copying this to all Cabinet colleagues, Norman Fowler, Michael

Jopling and Sir Robert Armstrong.
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